
   

September 28, 2020 

Dear North Syracuse Central School District Parents and Guardians: 
 
This morning, the District was notified by the Onondaga County Health Department that a 
student at Roxboro Road Elementary School has tested positive for COVID-19.  We were notified 
at 8:30 this morning and immediately began an investigation in conjunction with the County 
Health Department. 
 
While confidentiality and privacy constraints prohibit the District from providing personal 
information about the student impacted, we can let you know that he/she was last in attendance 
on Thursday, September 24 and is currently quarantined by the County Health Department.   
 
The District has identified students and staff thought to have been in close contact with the 
student and has provided that information to the County Health Department. All individuals 
suspected to have been in close contact have been quarantined outside of the building. The 
County Health Department is in the process of contacting any additional individuals. At this 
time, school will remain open.  
 
Affected areas of the school have been sanitized and the District is taking additional precautions 
to protect the health and safety of its students and employees. We will continue to closely 
monitor this situation and communicate updates, if necessary. 
 
We appreciate your support and understanding on this matter. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please reference the District website at www.nscsd.org. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Daniel D. Bowles 
Superintendent of Schools 

 

 5355 West Taft Road 
North Syracuse, NY  13212 

dbowles@nscsd.org 315-218-2150 

mailto:dbowles@nscsd.org

